
Dear Artisan Members  
 
As you are aware England Golf's proposal for all Artisan clubs to pay county fees was voted on at last 
Saturdays AGM. After long debates where everyone was given the opportunity to ask questions on this 
proposal, the vote was carried out and was unanimously agreed and accepted. 
 
In short below is what the new agreed proposal will look like and what will now take place. I will sign the 
agreement of behalf of the AGA as Honourable Secretary and send it back to England Golf for their records. 
 
In 2018 England Golf will introduce real time collection in regards the collection of fees. 
For the AGA this will mean our normal fees to England Golf, AGA and County fees (for clubs who already pay 
them) will be paid in January 2018. 
 
01 November 2018 will be the start of the ‘new year’ for all fees. All Artisan clubs will pay the fees again for the 
above and including the County fees, then payment will not be due again until 01 November 2019. 
 
As From 01 November 2018 all England Golf fees must be paid through the AGA and NOT the counties. A 
new payment pro-former will be on our website. 
 
Please feel free to ask me anything that you may not know and why and when these fees are collected.  
Hope this helps you understand the above and gives you the answers that your members may ask you. 
 
I look forward to the new season ahead and a new partnership for every Artisan club with its counties once real 
time collection takes place. 
 
 
Kind Regards  
Bill Johns  
AGA Hon Sec 
 


